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Our Vision

Our Mission

To balance the individual and the collective in everything we do -
providing personalised education suited to the needs of each student

while emphasising the importance of collaboration and shared growth. 

In doing so, to nurture compassionate, well-balanced young adults with
the hard and soft skills necessary to succeed wherever life takes them. 

To be recognised as a leading provider of education that
balances academics with holistic human development, rooted in

a caring and community-centric environment. 



Dear Parents,

As part of our ongoing commitment to improving safeguarding measures, we are introducing an

enhanced sign-out system for students who leave the school site early. If you wish to collect

your child before the end of the school day, please inform your child’s class teacher in advance,

including the reason and the expected pick-up time. The teacher will then notify me, and the

school receptionist will be informed. Your child will remain in the classroom until you arrive.

Upon arrival, please go to the reception area to sign your child out. Should you have any

questions about this procedure, feel free to reach out. Your support in ensuring the safety and

well-being of our students is greatly appreciated.

Yesterday, we had a fantastic time watching the Primary Semi-Finals of the Kaleidoscope Talent

Show! From singing and dancing to playing instruments, it was a joy to see our talented students

perform with such confidence and enthusiasm. Our emcees also did a sterling job, speaking

clearly and confidently throughout the event. It was heartwarming to see the audience cheering

on their classmates with pride. Well done to all who participated! Be sure to keep reading the

newsletter to find out who has made it through to the Finals.

Also this week, our Year 6 students began their transition lessons in preparation for Secondary

School. They enjoyed an engaging Enterprise lesson with Ms. Uma, offering them a first taste of

the wider variety of subjects they’ll experience next year. They are looking forward to a Drama

lesson with Mr. Simon next week. Whilst today, Year 6 headed out on a trip to Immersify KL –

look out for their reflections in next week’s newsletter!

Enjoy the long weekend, and I look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Tuesday.

Kind regards,

Katherine Mustoe

Head of Primary

k.mustoe@rawangsisgroup.edu.my

mailto:k.mustoe@rawangsisgroup.edu.my
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What have we been learning this week

In English, we’ve continued our work using Mrs. Armitage on
Wheels as our inspiration. This week, our focus has been on

grammar. The children revisited conjunctions from last term
before being introduced to time connectives. They also
learned how to use the suffix -ly to turn adjectives into

adverbs.

 In Maths, we’ve started exploring fractions. The children
learned the difference between unit and non-unit fractions

and discovered that one half equals two quarters (1/2 = 2/4).
We ended the week learning to recognise and find three-

quarters of different shapes and quantities.

 Our IPC lessons this week focused on History. The children
explored how people travelled in the past and created

timelines to show when various land, water, and air vehicles
were invented. We also looked at how mythical characters

from legends got around, and the week ended with a creative
task: designing their imaginative vehicles inspired by films.

In English, Year 4 continued to explore the features
of fantasy fiction through the story of ‘Alice in

Wonderland’. The children learnt about quests,
personification and subordinating conjunctions.

Then, they described a fantasy setting using all of
the techniques covered.

Our ‘Money’ unit in maths began this week with an
introduction to British coins and notes. The

children worked on converting amounts between
pounds to pence and vice versa, as well as

calculating with money. This short unit will be
concluded next week.

In IPC, our ‘Time and Place, Earth and Space’ unit
focused on the Earth and Moon this week. Year 4

explored the reason why temperatures vary across
the world. Then, they began to work on the phases

of the Moon.

In Maths, this week year 1 has been focusing on
understanding quarters and being able identify
quarters in quantities and objects. We will be

wrapping up this unit with a end of block
assessment today. 

In English, students have continued developing
their knowledge of fantasy story by creating and

describing a fantasy setting. Year 1 has also
identified fantasy elements in stories. 

In IPC, students have continued to learn about
their senses with a focus on understanding that

we need more than one sense to stay safe. 

This week in Literacy, children enthusiastically learned the
rhyme “I’m a Giant T-Rex,” using actions to retell it and

identifying rhyming words. They labeled rhyming pictures and
practiced spelling by segmenting sounds.

 In Maths, we wrapped up the “How Many Now?” unit by
exploring subtraction and completed the end checkpoint.

Then, we began the “Manipulate, Compose & Decompose”
unit, selecting and rotating shapes.

 In IEYC, we explored fossils and dinosaur dilemmas, creating
3D fossil art, writing fact files, and building group dinosaur
heads. Children also programmed toys and made creative

missing dinosaur posters.
Have a restful long weekend—roar into rest and relax!

The highlight of Year 3's week was our digestive system
investigation during IPC! We headed to the Science

Room to explore how the digestive system works. We
enjoyed our hands on learning - even though things got

a bit messy as we explored how our teeth, stomach,
small intestine and large intestine break down food!

In Maths, we have begun our new unit on Money. We
have learnt about pounds/ pence, how to convert and

how to add and subtract money.

In English, we have learnt many new skills to use in our
explanation texts, such as: impersonal language,

fronted adverbials and cause/ effect conjunctions. We
are now writing our own explanation texts about the

water cycle. 

This week in nursery, we’re enjoying the story Snail Trail,
helping children develop listening skills, recall key events,

identify parts of a book, and spot letters in words. 
In maths, we’re exploring shape, space, and measure
through Puzzle 5, matching objects to their shadows,

exploring different viewpoints, and creating simple routes
with lines and curves. We’re also starting Pattern 5, where

children sing their own songs and clap to a beat. 
As part of our IEYC themes All Shapes and Sizes and
Model Makers, we’re diving into circle vision, creating
spiralling shells, testing how we see the world, and

building tall with our model-making skills.



PE

What have we been learning this week
Year 5

Mandarin

Year 6

Bahasa Melayu

Music

Nursery: 
Reception: Animal & Pets

Year 1 Adv: Family members
Year 1 Int: Greetings

Year 2 Avd: My house
Year 2 Int:

Year 3 Avd: 
Year 3 Int: Family (Paternal & Maternal)

Year 4 Avd: Measure words
Year 4 Int:

Year 5 Avd:
Year 5 Int: Subjects

Year 6 Avd:
Year 6 Int: Food (Chinese Food) 

Reading Comprehension

This week in EY & KS1, students developed
their hand-eye and foot-eye coordination
through a variety of multi-skills stations

using different types of balls and equipment.
In KS2, students developed their dribbling,
passing and shooting under pressure in the

football unit.

This week, EY students are focusing on
three different types of tempo (fast,
medium, and slow) by moving like

animals according to their speeds. KS1
students are exploring animal sounds

using percussion instruments. KS2
students are focusing on cultural
rhythms, including African, Latin

American, and Brazilian Samba styles.

EYFS: Nombor dan Bentuk (Numbers and Shapes)
Year 1: Masa Bermain (Play Time)

Year 2: Mengenal Masa (Tell the Time)
Year 3: Melawat ke Zoo (Visit the Zoo)
Year 4: Pakaian (Clothes & accessory)

Year 5: Pakaian Kita (Our Clothes)
Year 6: Bercuti dan Melancong (Holiday & Travel)

This week in Year 5, we evaluated different sources of
information to learn about significant people from the past.

We researched important historical figures from the past
century, from 100–300 years ago, and from the last
millennium. We also explored how inventions have

developed over time and how they have changed people’s
lives. 

In English, we identified the features of non-chronological
reports and practised using parenthesis in our writing. We

also enjoyed reading Chapter 2 of Beowulf.

 In Maths, we continued our Shape unit by drawing lines
and angles accurately, calculating angles 

around a point and on a straight line, exploring lengths 
and angles in shapes, and identifying 

regular and irregular polygons.

Year 6 started their IPC: Mission to Mars by
comparing Mars and Venus .We also

discovered the difference between mass,
weight and gravity. We did an experiment

using the force meter to measure the force
applied on mass and finally learned about

buoyancy .

In English, we started learning about the
DASH paragraph for science fiction writing.

For Maths, we started a new chapter ,
statistics, learning the all the different

types of graphs and how to interpret them.

We finally ended our week with our field trip
to Immersify,Kl!



Future Pathways

Dear Parents, 

Today, we had the pleasure of hosting our Scholarship and Career Fair, featuring

esteemed institutions such as HELP University, Heriot-Watt University Malaysia,

Sunway University, Singapore Education Services, MedicProLink, and Ms. Katyana

Azman, a Clinical Psychologist from Pantai Hospital KL. 

All our secondary students had the opportunity to attend, and it was wonderful to

see their enthusiasm - many were eager to ask questions and showed great interest

throughout the sessions. We were also delighted to welcome some of our parents to

the event. 

We encourage you to follow up with your child about their experience today. You

could ask them:

Which talks or booths did you enjoy the most? 

Did anything inspire you or get you thinking about the future? 

Are there any careers or study options you’d like to explore more? 

Any particular career paths appealed to them.  

These conversations can help reinforce their reflections and open the door to

ongoing support as they consider their future options.



Future Pathways

Looking ahead, our next event is an Introduction to Future Pathways Talk, happening

on Thursday, 15th May from 8:30am – 9:00am at Parenthesis. I’ll be sharing an

overview of ISP Future Pathways and how it supports our students and families. This

event is open to all parents—if you'd like to attend, please sign up here. Updates will

also be posted on ClassDojo, so stay tuned! 

As always, feel free to reach out via email if you have any questions. 

Warmest Regards, 

Tapisha Kaur 

t.hardarshan@rawangsisgroup.edu.my

Whole School Counsellor 

Future Pathways Lead 

https://forms.office.com/r/yKUCATWfFx
mailto:t.hardarshan@rawangsisgroup.edu.my




Future Pathways



Future Pathways



✨ This Week in EAL ✨ 

This week in EAL, all year groups participated in some truly wonderful and creative
learning activities. Each year level focused on specific skills to enhance their vocabulary,
grammar, and writing abilities while encouraging self-expression and multilingual
appreciation. 

🍎 Year 1 explored the topic of food in an exciting and hands-on way. Students learned to
describe how different foods taste and look using a variety of descriptive adjectives.
They also participated in a fun speaking activity, where they practiced full sentences
while talking about their favourite foods. This helped strengthen their sentence structure,
vocabulary, and speaking confidence in a supportive environment. 

🎨  Year 2 focused on the theme of hobbies. They explored different types of hobbies
people enjoy around the world and practiced reading comprehension using four simple
strategies: underlining key information, reading the question carefully, going back to the
text, and checking their answers. They also had a chance to practice their speaking skills
by discussing their own hobbies in pairs and groups, which encouraged them to express
their ideas in full sentences. 

✍  Year 3 & 4 learned about the figurative language concept of personification. They
discovered how to give human qualities to objects or animals a creative activity that
sparked their imagination and expanded their vocabulary. Students also applied some
helpful reading comprehension strategies, such as identifying keywords and using
context clues. They wrote their own personification sentences, which they proudly shared
with the class, making the lesson both meaningful and fun. 

🌊  Year 5 & 6 delved into a non-fiction reading comprehension lesson centered on the
wonders of marine life. They explored new topic-specific vocabulary, discussed their
ideas in small groups, and answered comprehension questions using a step-by-step
approach. The lesson also included a speaking component, where students practiced
summarizing what they had learned and shared interesting facts with their peers. This
balanced approach of reading, vocabulary building, and speaking gave students a well-
rounded learning experience.  

It has been a productive and enriching week, with all students demonstrating great
effort and enthusiasm. We are incredibly proud of their progress and dedication to
improving their language skills. 

💡  Thank you to all parents for your continuous support! We look forward to another
exciting week of learning ahead. 



Highlight of our EAL class:  

🌍 Celebrating Multilingualism in Our Classroom 

One of the highlights of our class continues to be our "Word of the Day" initiative! 🌟 Each
day, students learn a new word and translate it into their home languages, promoting
multilingualism and cultural appreciation. To reinforce their learning, students are asked
about the word as an exit question before they leave the classroom. This daily practice
not only expands their vocabulary but also encourages a deeper connection to
language learning. 

Additionally, we provide translated learning objectives to support our multilingual
students, ensuring they have a clear understanding of the lesson goals. This approach
fosters an inclusive and supportive learning environment, where every child, regardless
of their linguistic background, can thrive. 





ILOS Programme - ILOS – Chess Masters
 
The ILOS ISP Chess Masters is a prestigious chess tournament that brings
together young, talented players to compete at a high level. It provides a
platform for students to showcase their strategic thinking, analytical abilities,
and passion for chess. With intense matches and valuable learning
experiences, this tournament plays a key role in nurturing future chess
champions. 

It's time to take a closer look at the Chess Master's learning experience
through the inspiring journey of our young participant. Let's hear about
Ranveer and his incredible chess adventure!  
(By: Ms. Shakila) 

My name is Ranveer, and I am in Year 4. I am very enthusiastic about chess, a
game I picked up at the tender age of 4 from my maternal grandmother. I am
currently enrolled and attached to the KL Chess Academy and take weekly
chess lessons from a budding chess player in India, who is my current coach
and mentor. I put in the required hard work and never shy away from training
daily to improve my game; this includes playing online games and doing
chess puzzles. 

I have participated in numerous national and international tournaments,
performing at a level I am extremely proud of. Chess is something I am very
passionate about, and I feel it runs in my blood. One of my greatest
accomplishments was playing against a Chess Grandmaster in 2024 (ISP
Chess Master) when I was only 7 years old. This opportunity was made possible
through a collaboration with SIS Rawang, where I am also part of the school’s
chess team. Being only 8 years old, I am very proud of my accomplishments so
far, and I hope to continue working hard to reach greater heights in a field I
hold so very dear to my heart. 

Among the tournaments I have participated in, winning positions in some of
them, are: 

1. The Malaysian National Youth Chess Championships 2024 and 2025 
2. Dato Tan Chin Nam Foundation Age Group Chess Championship 2024 
3. The 19th IGB Malaysia Merdeka Chess Festival 2024 
4. The 18th IGB Malaysia Merdeka Chess Festival 2023 
5. ISP Regional Chess master Tournament 2024 
6. The KL Chess Grand Prix (since 2022) 



ILOS Programme 
 
 



The ESG Committee is starting a bottle collection project!
Students can bring 2 clean  plastic bottles to get 1 house
point. We will collect bottles every Tuesday during break time.
These bottles will be used to plant fruits and plants around
the school.

We will also start a seed collection soon. Students and parents
can help by bringing fruit seeds (like cucumber, lemon, plum
or avacado) which are easy to grow. The date for this
collection will be shared later.

Sincerely,
Maia.

ESG UPDATE



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
Nursery

N

Reception
L

Year 1D

Reception
J

Nursery
R

Year 2D

Year 2C Year 3A



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

Year 5S Year 6V

Year 6G

Year 3H Year 4S

Year 4P Year 5N



EAL STUDENTS
OF THE WEEK

Year 6G

KS2

KS1



NEW STREETS UPDATES

GROUND
FLOOR

KS1: Little Explorers’ Lane Canteen: Foodie Walkway

EY: First Steps Street



FIRST
FLOOR

KS2: Discovery Avenue Boardroom: Leadership Lane

MFL: Diversity Street

NEW STREETS UPDATES



SECOND
FLOOR

Eng/Hums: Inspiration Avenue Sci/Maths: Innovation Drive

Art/Music/PE: Creativity Way

NEW STREETS UPDATES



Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

SINGING 
ACT

CONGRATULATIONS

TECK XIN
YEAR 5

MIA MARY
YEAR 6

ANNABELLE
YEAR 7

LUCAS
YEAR 7

RANVEER
YEAR 4

DIVYASRI & KEERTHI
YEAR 11

JUN ROU, JO ANN & LEANNE
YEAR 5



Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

DANCING 
ACT

DHRUV
YEAR 2

KEESHWIN & SAMUEL
YEAR 5

AISYAH & HANNAH
YEAR 4 & 2

CONGRATULATIONS

ANGEL
YEAR 7

GILLIAN
YEAR 6

AMELIA & ZHI QING
YEAR 5

LER XUAN
YEAR 8

JI YUN, SAE & HAYLEY
YEAR 4 & YEAR 7



Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

Grand FINALIST the kaleidoscope dream 
sis talent show

INSTRUMENTALIST

CONGRATULATIONS

ASHTON
YEAR 8

MATTHYIAS
YEAR 5

HUGO
YEAR 3

IAN, KIM BOM & YI JUN 
YEAR 10

KEDRICK
YEAR 5

ELLIOT & ETHAN
YEAR 3 & 4



Birthday Week
Happy Birthday

Kalisi
Mark

Victoria (Vika)
Dylan
Osuke



1,612

1,929 1,906

1,761

HOUSE POINTS

This week’s
winner: BK



28 April  U14 FOOTBALL WITH APIS (HOST)

15 May U15 girls volleyball @tiskl

20 May U11 boys and girls hi five volleyball @IGB

22 May U15 boys volleyball @IGB

29 May U13 boys and girls badminton @tiskl

29 May PRIMARY SWIMMING @IGB

31 May  U15 boys and girls badminton @IGB

Term 3 fixture days







Top up your child’s Vircle
account today!

A kind reminder to please top up your child’s
Vircle account so that they can purchase

breakfast and lunch at school. 

If their account runs low, they can still collect
food coupons from the Finance Office — but
a quick top-up keeps everything hassle-free. 

Top up your child’s Vircle
account today!

A kind reminder to please top up your child’s
Vircle account so that they can purchase

breakfast and lunch at school. 

If their account runs low, they can still collect
food coupons from the Finance Office — but
a quick top-up keeps everything hassle-free. 



REGISTER HERE

Straits International School Rawang students of all ages are
invited to take part in the Faber-Castell Young Artist Award

2025 competition. We have many talented artists within
our school community, so it would be fantastic for our

amazing school to contribute. In addition, this year's theme
- Inspire a Sustainable, Innovative Future - links not only

with our ESG initiative but also with our STEAM aspirations.
Good luck to everyone who chooses to take part, and let us

know if you win!

https://www.activelearningacademy.net/straits-holiday-camps
https://youngartistaward.my/


REGISTER HERE

holiday camp is here!

https://www.activelearningacademy.net/straits-holiday-camps
https://www.activelearningacademy.net/straits-holiday-camps


We love celebrating our students’ achievements—big and small! 🏆🎉 If
your child has something to share, let us know, and we’ll feature them
on our Celebration Board in ClassDojo!

📩 Send us email at straitsmarketing@rawangsisgroup.edu.my:

✔ Your child's name
✔ Competition Name:
✔ Their achievement
✔ A photo

Let’s inspire and encourage each other to grow beyond! 💙✨









Are you on the Green team?

Whenever you walk into the class or the hallways, you see all these familiar green posters
with the phrase, “Are you on the Green team?’’ What is this? Who put this here? What does
this mean?

Well, for those who don’t know, the school and the ESG committee have created a survey
with the QR code attached to the green poster across the whole school. The survey aims to
collect how many of us as a member of the community are contributing to not only the
principles of ESG, but to save the environment, even if it is the most minor action like
turning off the light before leaving the classroom.

You can use your iPad or a mobile phone to scan the QR code, fill in the survey and post
photos of you saving the environment!

If you scan the QR code and fill in the details, you may even be awarded with a ‘I’m On The
Green Team’ badge, assuming that you can prove that you really are helping us to meet our
sustainability goals.

Moreover, the ESG committee has also devised a plan, encouraging all students to
participate in our gardening activity. Our school is the perfect place to decorate with plants
and an innovative way to show how we could reuse waste. A box will be placed around the
school and students must clean and dry their seeds from fruits etc. and put them into the
box. Using these seeds, cans or plastic bottles collected from the canteen will be used as
flower pots. 

Together as a community, we can save the earth and the environment.

Don’t forget to fill in the survey.



ARE YOU ON THE
GREEN TEAM?

Yes

https://forms.office.com/r/stWrf2gvZU


Straits International School Rawang



Straits International School Rawang



We are a
nut free
School

Thank you for your
cooperation in keeping
all our students safe



PLEASE 
DON’T FEED

THE MONKEYS
NEAR THE 

SCHOOL

PLEASE 
DON’T FEED

THE MONKEYS
NEAR THE 

SCHOOL







AMAZING
LEARNING











THANK 
YOU 


